Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

035 Micholitz to Sander





Rangoon, 9/11/1887

Dear Sir,

I arrived here yesterday and shall leave tonight for Bhamo where I hope to arrive about the 20th of the month. As I shall be absent from here at least two months, yesterday I drew two bills at Rs 1000 each, one payable on sight and the other payable at 30 days and I hope you will be satisfied with this arrangement. The drafts do not amount to £75, which is mainly due to Messrs. A. Scott being less avaricious or more honest than Mr. Gilbert was. I think you ought to let me have a share in the profit you make through this. 

I am glad to be able to tell you that there is, at present, no other collector here in Burma. That newspaper notice referred to Mr. Harding who was in Bhamo a few weeks ago but, owing to the unsettled state of upper Burma, did not get any plants at all. I’m afraid it will take me more time than last year to get some plants. There is also, I am told an inspector of police in Bhamo who buys everything, which comes in. I think you might spend a few pounds to get an article written in the Pall Mall or Times (ought to be kept general), well, I shall do my best. I hear Boxall has passed Penang on his way homeward some time ago. I don’t know whether old Ravensway in Singapore was referring to him when he told Bode and me that a consignment of 43 cases of plants were almost totally destroyed through sea water. I hope it was him.

Mr. Gilbert told me he intended to leave Rangoon about April next. He intends to settle in England, everybody is against him here, which is his own fault.

Hoping you are quite well, I am, yours faithfully,


W. Micholitz

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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